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Ex Chester shedded (6A) Jinty 47279 prepares to take a train out of Keighley station
Meetings at Maesgwyn, Percy Road and Christleton.
Following on from the proposals set out in the last newsletter and our meeting on 30th May at Maesgwyn, five of the group visited the Wrexham Model Railway Club’s meeting room in a church hall in Percy Road, Wrexham on Monday 11th May. Rowland, being a member of both groups did the introductions and, after having had a look around and chatting to the Wrexham MRC Chairman, we felt that this was a suitable alternative to our present arrangement.
For those who have not been to the premises, the set up is as follows. The hall is a two storey building. Upstairs the Wrexham Club pay for the larger of the two rooms and have 5 layouts of various gauges permanently erected there. The other room on the first floor is used for church committee meetings and the gents toilets are also sited at the top of the stairs.
At ground level, there is a large hall used each weekday morning by a play group, who have equipment scattered all over the hall. The corresponding room below the committee room is the kitchen and there are ladies toilets and wheelchair friendly facilities too. On the evening of our visit it took just a couple of minutes to clear the toddlers toys to the sides of the room and put out sufficient chairs to enable us to sit and air our thoughts. 
At 8:30 the Wrexham Club come down to the kitchen for tea and biscuits. They charge a levy of 20p for the tea/coffee and use an honesty box for the purpose, biscuits are extra. We thought maybe to make use of their facilities for the tea but perhaps bring our own biscuits on a rota basis. There was room in the kitchen to accommodate all present from both groups (if this were to become a problem in the future with increasing numbers, it would be a simple matter to have two sittings).
Ian was given the telephone number of Peter Devaney, the hall secretary, and a further meeting was arranged at the hall for the following Monday. Barry, as Group Treasurer, joined Ian at this meeting and had the opportunity to see the premises for himself. The interview with Peter was quite thorough and many topics were considered. Eventually we came down to the nuts and bolts of the cost and have provisionally agreed a fee of £200 for a year, to be paid quarterly in advance (£50). This will allow us weekly meetings on a Monday, at the same times as the Wrexham Club, throughout the year with an option of switching to a Thursday on those Mondays (Bank Holidays) when the Wrexham Club will not be present at no extra charge.
We will not hold any keys, these are held by the Wrexham Club who will open up (at about 7:00 p.m.) and lock up (just after 10:00 p.m.) Ian is waiting for a formal agreement from Peter before giving written notice to Wrexham CBC that we no longer need the use of the Lilac Road premises. So our meeting next Wednesday 27th June is almost certainly going to be the last at Maesgwyn.

At our meeting last night in Ian’s garage, we considered the options of how we meet the costs. We not only need to raise £50 per quarter to pay for the hall hire, we also need to put some funds in the kitty to cover the costs of completing the group’s layout “Bryn-y-Mor”. Up to now, most of these costs have been borne by Barry and Ian but this cannot continue ad infinitum. A Group income of £4 per week covers the hall hire and, whilst debating whether an annual sub and/or a “pay on the night” would be best, it was felt that if everyone attending paid £1 and we continue with a minimum of 5 attending most meetings, we should achieve our goal. This means that regular members would be paying £4 per month, which is what we would have to pay if we stayed at Maesgwyn owing to the increased charges from Wrexham CBC. Those members who attend only occasionally because of other commitments will have the benefit of the cost of attending a meeting reduced from £3 to £1 (but donations to group funds are always welcome!) The change of day from Wednesday to Monday didn’t cause too much disruption for our members except that Ian will miss the third Monday of each month as it clashes with the North Wales Group’s meetings (and he’ll also have to forego the MNF! - Monday Night Football on Sky). Rowland is worst off as he regularly attends the Wrexham Club on a Monday night so is faced with the dilemma of paying £1 to each group but only able to attend half a meeting of each.
N Gauge Society AGM – Saturday 26th May at Cotgrave, Notts.

An update to the model-making competition awards. Both Rowland and Ian were surprised and pleased to receive certificates of bronze awards in the post for their entries (photos below).
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Next general meeting will be on Wednesday 27th June 2012 at the Maesgwyn Community Centre from 7:30 p.m. 
Layout building meetings will now be each Monday from 7:15 p.m. at Percy Road, Wrexham  
Finding the new venue. (B)

























